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  Minutes 
 
 

Village of Bartlett 
Economic Development Commission 

 
July 10, 2017 

 
 
G. Kubaszko called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm 
 

Roll Call 
 

Present: G. Kubaszko, C. Green, R. Perri, N. Gudenkauf, J. LaPorte, S. Gandsey 
 

Absent:  T. Smodilla, R. Martino, D. Gunsteen 
 

Also Present: J. Plonczynski, Director Community Development, T. Fradin, Economic Development Coordinator,    
S. Skrycki, Assistant to the Village Administrator    

 
 

Approval of Minutes 
 

A motion was made to approve the minutes of the June 12, 2017 meeting. 
 

Motioned by:  R. Perri  
Seconded by:  N. Gudenkauf 
 

Motioned carried. 
 

Introduction of New Commissioner 
 
T. Fradin announced that he is pleased to introduce Stephanie Gandsey as a new Economic Development 
Commissioner.  She had attended a small business workshop and was both invited to apply for a vacant seat on the 
EDC and will be the presenter at an upcoming small business workshop in August. 
 
S. Gandsey thanked Mayor Wallace for appointing her to the EDC and thanked Tony and Scott for inviting her to 
apply.  She stated that she has been married and a Bartlett resident for 8 years and is the marketing director for a 
CPA and financial advisory firm.  Her focus is on digital marketing, and she looks forward to contributing her 
knowledge about digital marketing as an EDC member.  She is married to Jay, and together they have a nearly four-
year-old son, Luke, and a ten-month-old daughter.  She loves the Bartlett community and is happy to serve as a 
commissioner and plans to stay here for the long run.   
 
G. Kubaszko welcomed Ms. Gandsey to the Economic Development Commission.   
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Tour of Three Business Parks 
 
All members proceeded to the bus to tour Brewster Creek Business Park, Blue Heron Business Park and Bluff City 
Industrial Park. A description of the Development Activity in the Brewster Creek Business Park, The Blue Heron 
Business Park and the Bluff City Industrial Park was provided by staff. Questions related to the projects were asked 
and answered by Staff. The Economic Development Commission members thanked the Staff for the informative 
tour. 
 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM 
 

 Motioned by:  C. Green 
 Seconded by:   R. Perri 
 


